Rumney Fire Commissioners
Meeting-Minutes
March 3/13/2023

Commisssioners present Cam Brown and Terry French
Fire Chief Hacker
Guest Mike Brandli Dan Medalia Sam Coes and Dave Coursey

Meeting opened 6:00
Previous minutes approved

Cam Brown asked Chief Hacker about $47,000 on the Budget that was listed as going to the Fire
Department. Chief Hacker said he had no news.

Cam Brown asked if Chief Hacker had received any feedback on Article 14 from the members. Chief
hacker stated that not much was said at the last meeting.

Chief Hacker said the town will have until spring to fix the heating system at the office addition.

Cam Brown asked if the new code book was in. Chief hacker stated that it was in.

Chief Hacker said he had spoken to N.D.M about repairs to the chimney on the station. The chimney is
still-tall enough to vent safely. Cam Brown asked that in the future the commissioners be kept in the
loop on such things. Dave Coursey suggested a metalbestos chimney. )

Chief Hacker stated that the lights on engine 2 are done and that it needed a rear wheel seal.

Cam Brown asked if any new equipment had come in. Chief Hacker said that some new hose had come
in.

Chief Hacker stated that the boat trailer is being worked on and should be ready for spring. The four
wheeler will be going in for service and should be ready soon. Chief Hacker said the goggles are in and
members are signing up for ATV classes.

Chief Hacker said that he has signed up for an EMR class.

Cam Brown asked about the foam and Chief Hacker said the state was supposed o begin picking it up in
September and he had not heard anything yet. Cam Brown asked about any new granis Chief Hacker
said he had not heard about any lately.

Chief Hacker gave an update on department calis. The department has been on four out of town calls
and things went well.

Chief Hacker said Sole Track brewery would like to do a fundraiser for the department for a motor to put
on the boat.

Cam Brown thanked everyone for his experience as a fire commissioner as this was his last meeting.
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Terry French thanked Cam Brown for his time as a commissioner and all the resources he brought to the
commission.

Meeting Adiourned 6:59
Respectiully Submitted

Terry French



